Mark Smith

Pierce County Mustang Club lost one of “The Good Mustang Guys”.

Mark Smith, also know for his personalized P-51 Vista Blue 2007 Mustang passed away in early July.

Mark was always ready for a cruise to anywhere.  He was always willing to lend a helping hand when and where he could.  He loved sharing and showing his mustang with others – he was always excited to show you what he had done with and to the mustang. We would get into great discussions about our mustangs – as both were V-6, me keeping the stock exhaust and him changing his to look like a GT. He loved to talk about mustangs from the old ones to the new ones. Mark was a great listener and easy to talk to.  He loved to give one lines, especially during the general meeting.  Mark will be missed by our members especially at his favorite Saturday breakfast place checking out the want ads, at Sunnyside Beach reading a good book and watching the sunset, our Friday Night Dinners, cruises, club events, parades, and the car show – especially this year, when I was letting him help again after making him sit out last year’s due to his over doing it the year before – boy did he enjoy reminding me of that.
I will miss his great smile, his wonderful laugh, and his teasing.
Our hearts and prayers go out to his family.

Our hearts are heavy with sadness; Mark will be missed by many.

Charlene Rivera
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